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Communication from Public
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21-1222

The past two years offered some historic moments, but none
brought me more joy than seeing my community gather outside
day after day. This hasn't always been true as seen by the number
of pedestrians hit and killed every year. LADOT must secure
funding to not only expand SLOW STREETS, but complete
existing permanent projects already pending. Streets should be for
everyone not just cars. Fast-track Slow Streets, once and for all,
because the safety of LA's citizens depends on it.



